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September 27, 1990 

Ted and Bud Burger 
Burger Bros., Inc. 
9801 Lyndale Avenue south 
Bloomington, Minnesota 55420 

RE: Remington Custom 375 H&H Magnum 

Dear Bud and Ted: 

Per our pho~e conversation of September 27, 1990 I would 
like to review with you the facts and events surrounding my 
recent trip to Tanzania, Africa. 

First, my wife purchased from your store in December of 1989 
a new Remington Custom 375 H&H Magnum. It was given to me 
as a somewhat expected X-mas present! 

In the early days of May 1990 I started shooting the rifle a 
couple times a month. Two of these times were with both of 
you. I shot from a bench in single shot fashion and 
experienced no problem with the gun. 

In late July I left with both of you plus Russell Underdahl· 
on a 21 day trip to hunt in Western and Northern Tanzania. 
After arriving in the Western camp with Russ Underdahl as 
the other hunter in camp I started my safari hunting with a 
PH from Weingert Safari Ltd. by the name of Jeff Weinright. 
Jeff has been a PH for 20 years and is widely respected and 
known in Zambia and Tanzania. 

On the first day of the hunt I noticed difficulty in loading 
the magazine of my gun. After killing a Zebra the second 
shell failed to move into the chamber. Because the first 
shot was a killing shot it did not effect the first day hunt 
but that evening and the next morning we took the gun apart 
to see if the magazine was defective. Because I had a video 
camera with I took movies of the corrective work we tried to 
do. We put the gun back together realizing I had basically 
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